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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING @ GREENHILLS 2021 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 2! I hope everyone was able to enjoy some family time over the Easter break and recharge ready 

for the very busy term ahead. My family enjoyed getting back to Pambula after missing last year. The weather was 

sensational and the water temperature amazing. In fact, it was so good that it’s hard to believe Winter is not far away.  

 

Sunday 25th April ANZAC Day 

Monday 26th April 9am Parent Helper Induction Session 

3pm Parent Helper Induction Session 

Tuesday 27th April Prep Excursion to Zoo 

5.45pm Parent Helper Induction Session 

6pm Education & Communications Meeting 

7pm PA Meeting 

Wednesday 28th April 9.30am School Tour 

6pm School Tour 

Thursday 29th April Year 3/4 Swimming 

Friday 30th April 3pm Assembly 

Wednesday 5th May 9.30am School Tour 

Thursday 6th May Year 3/4 Swimming 

Monday 10th May 6.30pm School Council 

Tuesday 11th May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) – Language Conventions & Writing 

Wednesday 12th May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) – Reading 

9.30am School Tour 

Thursday 13th May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) – Numeracy 

Year 3/4 Swimming 

Friday 14th May 3pm Assembly 

Tuesday 18th May 9.30am School Tour 

Wednesday 266h May 7pm Connected Schools Parent Partnership Event 

An evening with Michael Ymer – Maths Consultant 

Thursday 27th May Year 3/4 Swimming 

Tuesday 1st June 6pm Education & Communications Meeting 

7pm PA Meeting 

Wednesday 2nd June SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Thursday 24th June Last day of Term 2 

Assembly 3pm 

Friday 25th June Curriculum Day (Pupil Free) 



Here is one of my favourite holiday snaps we took whist in the caravan park at Pambula Beach. Yes – I spent lots of time 

looking out at the water too! 

 

LOOKING FORWARD TO TERM 2 

We have a lot to look forward to this term. As always it will be action packed and engaging. Some of events and activities 

this term include: 

 House, District & Division Cross Country 

 NAPLAN testing 

 RAMP whole school maths focus 

 Mothers Day 

 Year 3/4 Swimming lessons 

 Michael Ymer Maths Night for Parents 

 Continuous Reporting (Seesaw)  

 Incursions and excursions 
 
 And much, much more! 

 

PARENT HELPERS PROGRAM 

Great news! Based on the advice from the most recent Schools Operations Guide, we are able to begin our Parent Helper 

Program. Density limits of one person per two square metres apply, so at this stage we will be limiting help in classrooms 

to one person at any one time. 

 

Our teaching teams will begin communicating how this will work in each of our classrooms over the next couple of weeks. 

 

All helpers are required to complete a Parent Helper Induction which also includes providing Working With Children 

Check details and reading our Child Safe policies. Parent Helper Inductions (which only take 15 mins) will be held at 9am 

Monday 26th April, 3pm Monday 26th April and 5.30pm Tuesday 27th April. More times will also be advertised in the 

newsletter each week. 

 

 



NEW SHADE STRUCTURE HAS BEEN DELIVERED! 

Have you had the chance to see our brand new shade structure? Here are a few photos of this great addition to our 

school. We now have a large outdoor learning space that is covered and protected from the weather and that offer us lots 

of new opportunities for learning and play. It has been suggested that this looks like Greenhills own Opera House but we  

are still looking for a catchy or appropriate name for it. 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 

Well done to all of our students who participated in our House Cross Country Carnival on Wednesday at Whatmough 

Park. It was a terrific day with all the elements of a successful day coming together: the weather, a wonderful level of 

parental attendance and support, outstanding organisation by Jordan Daley and the staff team and most importantly an 

amazing level of student participation and engagement.  

 

Congratulations to all of the students who pushed themselves out of their comfort zone and well done to those who will 

go on to represent our school at District level.  

 

Our House Sports days are a real feature of our school and a celebration of our school culture and values. Most 

importantly, they provide the opportunity for all students to participate at their own level with a great level of support 

from everyone.   

ANOTHER REMINDER ABOUT TRAFFIC & PARKING 

I know that getting to and from school on time each day can be a parent’s worst nightmare. Like many other schools, 

Greenhills does not have a dedicated carpark for parents to use. As such we have to work together under the existing 

conditions and environment to ensure that we can get all students to and from school safely and in the most efficient 

way. 
 

We have a number of “local” processes to help with this and here is a reminder about two of them. 
 

 

#1 - DROP OFF ONLY ZONE ALONG MINE STREET 
 

I’ve done some research and calculations: 

There are six car parks in this zone. If there is 15 minutes in the morning to drop off (e.g. 8.40am – 8.55am) and if the 

average “kiss and drop” takes no more than 30 seconds, and if parents don’t park their car  and leave it so that there is 

only 5 spots left….we could get…..drum roll please……180 drops offs to happen smoothly during that time. We could get 

even more drop offs completed by not even taking 30 seconds. In fact I have been taking a close look over recent 

mornings and in many cases, cars can be in and out in around 15-20 seconds. 
 

I have seen it work really well and we can ensure this continues if we all contribute by doing the right thing. Please don’t 

get out of your car, have students ready to go and make sure they get out on the curb or footpath side of the car! 
 

 

 



#2 – OUR ONE WAY LOOP 
 

The “drop-off loop” also enables smoother traffic flow. When a car 

tries to do a U-turn after the drop-off and heads back up Mine Street 

instead of continuing down and turning right into Albion Crescent – it 

really holds up the flow. Whilst actually mandating this is beyond our 

control (it is a public road!), we can all follow this local arrangement 

which has been  proven to improve the flow of school traffic and is 

actually a lot safer as well. 

3RD DIVISION SIGNALS ASSOCIATION 

Today, 24 of our student leaders visited the Shrine of Remembrance 

to hold a special memorial service to honour the 3rd Division Signals 

Association. Our school makes this annual visit as part of our ongoing 

and special relationship with the Association which started back in 

2007 .The partnership fosters relationships and enables schools to 

carry on the legacy of an ex-service organisation, which is a very 

special honour for our school. Many thanks to Lauren Richardson and 

Brooke Connane for organising the very memorable event. 
  

ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION EVENTS 

ANZAC Day – 25th April – is one of Australia's most 

important national occasions. It marks the 

anniversary of the first major military action fought 

by Australian and New Zealand forces during the First 

World War, which broke out in 1914. In 1915 

Australia and New Zealand sent soldiers on an allied 

expedition to Gallipoli. The soldiers landed at Gallipoli 

on April 25 with the aim of capturing Constantinople 

(known as Istanbul today). However, what they 

thought would be a quick mission turned into an 

eight-month long ordeal, during which more than 

8,000 Australian soldiers were killed. 
 

This news significantly affected Australians back 

home, and in 1916, April 25 became the date we paid our respects to those who had sacrificed their lives for their 

country. From the 1920s, the day picked up momentum and commemoration services were held throughout Australia, 

New Zealand and even overseas.  

These days, on ANZAC Day we don’t just remember those who fell at Gallipoli, but all of those who have fought and 

assisted in every battle on behalf of our nation. It's not just for the soldiers, but also the nurses and other aides. The spirit 

of ANZAC, with its human qualities of courage, mateship, and sacrifice, continues to have meaning and relevance for our 

sense of national identity.  

 

Some suggestions for our school families to do to commemorate ANZAC Day are: 
 

If you or a relative are in possession of medals, show them to your children and explain their relevance. 

Discuss the meanings of words like "battalion," "digger," etc. 

Draw maps of the soldiers' journey from Australia to Gallipoli. 

Talk about other conflicts Australia has been involved in and look them up on a map. 
Make sure you know what ANZAC stands for. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
James Penson 
Principal 
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FROM THE OFFICE 
 

Hats are required until the End of April.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 

Please remember to label your child’s uniform.  We still have a lot of 

unclaimed lost property. 

We also have some items being held at the office, so if you have lost 

anything in the school yard— come and check in with us. 

 

Parent Payments  

For families that have opted to pay School fees via term instalments, Term 2 payments will be processed from Friday 23rd 

April.   

Payment is overdue for Years 1 & 2 / 3 & 4  Swimming lessons, if you have not yet paid or set up a payment plan could 

you please pay at your earliest convenience. 

All school were Fees are due on 15th March 2021, if you have not yet paid could you please organise payment. 

 

 

 

 

 

Anne,            Karen,          Nicole   &      Victoria 

Administration  Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Happy Birthday to the following students  celebrating  

their birthdays this week: 

 

Claire M, Oscar S, Connor J, Sam F, Maya M, Emily T, Ellie M, Knox H, Declan H 

Ella N, Elvira P, Jett K, Alexia P, Mia Z 

 

School Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 

8.00am – 4.30pm 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  Term 2  Wk 1 PRESENTED AT ASSEMBLY on 

30th April 2021   

HERE ARE OUR SUPERSTARS for this week..  
 

NAME CLASS REASON 

Billie M Prep BH 
For trying her best during reading and pointing to each word as it is read. Billie I am so proud of you. 
Well Done for showing GRIT and giving everything a go.  

Mae N Prep BJ 
For coming back to school with a positive attitude and a big beautiful smile on your face! Mae, we 
absolutely love having you in Prep BJ. You show kindness to everyone in our class and try your best 
with everything you do. Keep up the amazing work Superstar! 

Leo K Prep SM 
For trying so hard with your writing! Leo, I loved that you stretched out every sound you could hear 
in the word 'bowling' when you were writing your holiday recount. You did such an amazing job and 
I am so proud of you! Keep up the amazing effort! 

Jed O 1KO 

For walking into the classroom each day with a positive attitude and a mindset to give everything his 
best. Jed, you should feel so proud of how enthusiastic you are with giving tricky words a go when 
reading and writing and also with blowing us away with the different ways you are breaking up your 
numbers during our number sense lessons. Your are a learning superstar! 

Jacob B 1LO 
For coming back to school with a positive attitude and giving everything a go. Jacob, you have been 
working so hard and listening carefully everyday and I'm loving watching you grow as a learner. Keep 
up the awesome work! 

Jack M 2BR 
For using the power of yet everyday in the classroom. It has been amazing seeing you so positive 
towards your learning and the progress you have made has been amazing. You should be so proud 
of yourself Jack! 

Tilly A 2SM 
For always displaying a growth mindset. You are constantly wanting to challenge yourself in your 
learning and seek constructive feedback from others. You have made great changes to your 
narrative during the editing phase to add in more detail for the reader. Keep up the great work! 

Ashton C 2SH 
For being such a positive, enthusiastic member of our class. Ash it is a pleasure to see your happy, 
smiling face enter the classroom each morning, greeting your teachers and peers with a friendly 
hello! Thank you for always including others in your games and always being willing to help. 

Maeve 2TW 
I love your enthusiasm for everything you undertake. You always try your hardest and make sure 
you listen to any feedback. Well done on a great start to grade 2, you should be very proud of 
yourself Maeve! 

Noah K 34B 
For approaching everything you do with enthusiasm and grit! Your growth mindset and positive 
mindset make you such an outstanding role model. We are very lucky to have you in 3/4B Noah! 

Chelsea O 34M 

For being such a kind and caring classmate. Chelsea is quick to offer to help teachers and students 
whenever she sees the need. She is a happy student who is engaged in her learning and has a 
positive influence on those around her. Chelsea is proud of her achievements and enjoys sharing her 
work with others. Congratulations Chelsea on making such a great start to Term 2. 

Xavier T 56F 
For the amazing start he has had to Term 2. Xavier, I'm so proud for how you've tried so hard, 
especially with the math challenges, while at the same time developing your resilience. Well done! 

Jason P 56M 
Jason has had a brilliant start to term 2. He is more focused in class and really working hard, 
particularly on his writing. HIs narrative work shows some excellent descriptions and use of several 
different strategies to engage the reader. Well done Jason.  

Jayden W 56T 
For kicking off Term 2 with a great work ethic. Jayden has been working hard in class to tick off his 
learning goals, and has also been a great role model in the yard for the younger students, always 
willing to help them out wherever needed. 

 ITALIAN NONE THIS WEEK 

 ART NONE THIS WEEK 

 PE NONE THIS WEEK 

 MUSIC NONE THIS WEEK 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  Term 1  Wk 10 PRESENTED AT ASSEMBLY on 

30th April 2021   

HERE ARE OUR SUPERSTARS for this week..  
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAME CLASS REASON 

Chloe S 1LO 
For working hard this term and 'Climbing to Success' in her personal goal 'sharing more during class 
discussions'. Chloe, you are a hard worker who always tries their best. Thank you for always 
brightening my day! 

Mia B 2BR 
For the motivation and effort she is putting into her writing. I have been so impressed with the way 
you are adding extra detail and information to improve your writing. It is great to read and you 
should be really proud of yourself. Well done Mia! 

Fletcher V 2SM 
For working hard in all areas of his learning and accomplishing his personal goal of 'participating 
more during class discussions'. Fletcher you are a great role model to your peers by always having a 
go. Well done Fletcher! 

Jaxon O 34B 
Jaxon, I've been so impressed by the growth in your independence and resilience! I've especially 
loved seeing you push yourself and take on board feedback for your persuasive text. You are a super 
star! 

Talya F 34D 
For working hard on her persuasive writing. Talya applied herself to her learning using grit and effort 
and was successful in persuading the reader that Pop Its should be allowed at school. Keep up the 
great work Talya! 

Charlotte B 34H 
For being such a ray of sunshine who brings so much happiness to our classroom. Your positivity, 
kindness and enthusiasm are contagious. Thank you for being such a helpful class member and a 
wonderful role model and leader for your classmates. You are AMAZING Charlotte!  

Ellie McP 34K 
Your enthusiasm for learning by giving things a go, along with your caring nature makes you a 
wonderful asset to our grade. Your cheerfulness and bright smile are such welcoming qualities at the 
start of each day. Keep up the great work and attitude!  

Ryan B 34M 
For being a motivated Mathematician. Ryan is self motivated and working diligently to achieve her 
Maths goal. It has been great to see your increasing confidence with each of your successes. I am so 
proud of you Ryan! 

Audrey P 56R 
Top job on smashing your learning goals this term! Your dedication and passion means that you are 
a very successful student and athlete. Keep it up super star! 

Ava R 56T 
For gaining so much confidence over the term and giving new things a go in both your learning and 
outside the classroom. It's been so wonderful to see you getting more involved and I hope you 
continue to do it for the remainder of the year! What a wonderful start to Grade 6 Ava! 
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INTERSCHOOL SPORT  

INTERSCHOOL SPORT  

Winter Interschool Sport Season to commence on Friday 7th May. Permission to be sent home via Compass early next 
week. 
 

COMMUNITY SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS 

 
 

Congratulations to Toby M (5/6E) who received the Riverside 
Cricket Club Coaches Award. This was for his outstanding 
commitment to training and matches across the season. His 
consistent efforts with the ball and bat contributed greatly to the 
team week after week. His enthusiasm and passion for the game 
together with the support and encouragement he gave to his 
teammates really boosted the spirit of the whole team. Well 
done, Toby! 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Congratulations to Oliver M (5/6E) and his Diamond Valley Eagles team 
who took out the U14 Boys Junior Autumn Classic Basketball 
Tournament, after winning their Grand Final over the holidays. Keep up 
the awesome work, Oliver! We look forward to hearing about your 
numerous basketball achievements in the future! 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

If your child achieves something special (grand final win, most valuable player award, best and fairest etc.), please email 
me (daley.jordan.w@edumail.vic.gov.au) through photos (just make sure these photos only contain students from 
Greenhills PS) to post in Contact.  
 

It is important to celebrate and recognise such successes with the school community. 

 

REBEL COMMUNITY KICKBACKS PROGRAM 
Greenhills Primary School is involved in the Rebel Community Kickbacks Program 
      

What can you do to help Greenhills primary School benefit from this program? 

Staff, family and friends can link the school to their Rebel Active Loyalty Program 
account and instantly start earning credits. 

      

 

 

Jordan Daley 
Physical Education 

mailto:daley.jordan.w@edumail.vic.gov.au
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CANTEEN 
        

Welcome back to everyone 
 

The canteen is open for lunch orders on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  Orders can be placed via QKR or by sending a 

lunch order to the canteen.  PLEASE DO NOT send in a lunch order if you have already placed an order via QKR. 

If you are interested in volunteering whether on a regular basis or 

occasionally please do so through Carebookings.  

The parent code is JGU9L and you can then select what dates you would 

like to help.   

Maximum number of volunteers is 2.   

 

The Wednesday Wonders, Sushi Day and canteen menu is available on 

Compass,  school website or a copy can be obtained from the front office.   

A menu is available for window sales on the website that will  enable 

parents to help their child/ren to make choices. 

 

If you have any issues that you would like to discuss please contact me at school or alternatively on my email address 

miriam.pekolj@education.vic.gov.au. 

 
 
 

 

 

Miriam Pekolj 

Canteen Manager 

 

   

 

   MUSIC     

 

        

    

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder that choir is cancelled for Tuesday 27th April 2021. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Kate Stewart 
Music Teacher    

mailto:miriam.pekolj@education.vic.gov.au
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Connected School - Why it’s good for children to be bored 

By ‘The Resilience Project’ 

In days gone by before our current ‘Screen Age’, children’s cries of “It’s sooo boring!” or “I’m bored!” were often met with the one 

solution: “Go outside and play!” 

It seems these parents were really onto something. Research globally shows that allowing children to feel boredom and encouraging 

them to create activities to fill the space can be a springboard to building better emotional wellbeing and mental health. And this is a 

state that should be encouraged not avoided. 

Leah Stevenson, The Resilience Project’s Teaching and Learning Advisor, agrees and says we all need time to sit with our feelings, not 

find ways to continually escape them. 

“Technology and devices can really numb our feelings. If we don’t give ourselves time to allow our thoughts to wander, to daydream, 

we don’t give ourselves the space to process big emotions, especially something like trauma. We just don’t get the time to learn how 

to deal with it. This is important for children too. The way I like to explain it is, device-free time creates presence; presence creates 

conversations; conversations create connection and connection creates resilience.” 

What the research says 

In 2017, Toy Company Melissa and Doug commissioned a survey of 1,000 parents each from the UK, Canada and Australia to discover 

how children’s free time was spent. It revealed that “too few parents let boredom work its magic”. Although more than two thirds of 

the parents surveyed said they were worried their children spent too much time on electronic devices, only a quarter of them let their 

child confront boredom on their own.  

Scientific American also revealed research by the Lego Foundation, which found that unstructured play – that is, activity guided more 

by imagination than rules – helps children to develop fine motor skills and importantly, social, communication and emotional skills 

that build resilience.  

This type of play, VicHealth says, also fosters risks-taking, demonstrating that it is okay to make mistakes and helps children learn how 

to deal with the consequences of mistakes. These are essential skills that are needed all throughout life.  

Role modelling boredom 

Leah also stresses how important role modelling is in influencing behaviour change with children.“I think a really big point is how are 

we role modelling back to our kids. How often do we allow ourselves to be alone with our thoughts, to have time-out from our 

devices? How many times are we in a doctor’s waiting room for example or waiting for a friend in a cafe and are filling in the time on 

our phones or other devices?”  

Persuading your children to replace screen time by embracing boredom and doing a bit of creative thinking instead of numbing out 

with screens will take practice. You might want to name these new activity sessions something like “Boredom Busters” that will signal 

to the children that fun times are ahead, and they may start to look forward to them or even request them. 

Making the most out of boredom 

Giving children opportunities to see just how inventive they can be by allowing them to come up with their own boredom busters, can 

turn out to be quite magical. While parents and carers can help provide a framework for their imaginative play, kids should be 

empowered to drive the creativity.  

If you need it, check out the ideas below to help get them started: 

 Encourage kids to explore the space they’re in. This could be your home, the backyard, the park – wherever you are. If they’re 

stuck on what to explore, try suggesting a hunting expedition. What objects can they find in that space? A feathery one, a green 

one, a fluffy one, an object that starts with “A” and so on. 

 Give kids some masking tape and prompt them to create a race track or town roads on the floor. Add a few matchbox cars, 

blocks or Lego to the mix and this could provide hours of imaginative play. 

 Pull out a couple of old cardboard boxes when boredom hits, along with drawing materials or decorations and let imaginations 

run wild — from creating a rocket, car, plane or just a colourful space to play in. 

 Help little kids, or simply encourage bigger kids, to set up a cubby. They could use big sheets and some chairs to play houses, 

neighbours, camping or whatever they can dream up. 

 

James Penson, Janine Hough, Roslyn Mackie and Betty Hajichristou 

Connected Schools Team  

http://ww2.melissaanddoug.com/MelissaAndDoug_Gallup_TimetoPlay_Study_INTL.pdf
https://blogs.scientificamerican.com/observations/building-kids-resilience-through-play-is-more-crucial-than-ever/
https://www.vichealth.vic.gov.au/~/media/programsandprojects/physicalactivity/attachments/child_play_fact.ashx
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Issue 3 is OUT NOW 

The catalogue has been distributed to classes 

and can also be viewed online at 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/6036/bc321.pdf 

 

To place your order, please visit: 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx  

  

Orders will be delivered to your child – free of charge! 

 

Please order before Friday 7 May. 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 
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OSHCLUB NEWS 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Vacation Care Fun!        

Greenhills OSHClub finally got the opportunity to go on some excursions 

these school holidays! After cancellations due to extreme weather in 

summer 2020 and then COVID, our excursions to Melbourne Zoo, Mel-

bourne Museum and Skaterz in Eltham were especially exciting for both 

the children and the OSHClub staff. Everyone’s favourite excursion was 

Melbourne Zoo where everyone got the opportunity to share (and 

hopefully see) one of their favourite animals. There was also a lot to 

learn at Melbourne Museum as we took ourselves on a self-guided tour 

of all of the different collections. Everyone enjoyed the “Dinosaur Walk” and craning their 

necks to see the wonderous height of a T-Rex! Skaterz gave a number of children the oppor-

tunity to show off their skating skills as well as for some of the younger children to have 

their first try at skating. There were a few tumbles, but by the end everyone was that little 

bit more confident in their skating skills. 

These school holidays we also had several fun and exciting incursions, including silly science, 

laser tag, a mobile zoo and Nerf wars! Following up the excursion to Melbourne Zoo with 

the mobile zoo of native animals that gave the children the opportunity to see some of the 

animals up close as well as touch or hold some of them was fantastic. Everyone particularly 

loved the tiny sugar glider and their hairy-nosed wombat. Laser tag was probably the most 

popular incursion we had these school holidays, with game after game happening all day. 

The fun and action continued with the Nerf wars where it was every child for themselves! 

And getting hands on (and making slime!) with the silly science was fun too! 

We’re already looking forward and planning for our next school holidays in June/July, so we hope we’ll see you there!  

OSHClub Staff! 

In the coming weeks there we will be welcoming two new educators to Greenhills OSHClub! 

They will be joining current service staff Megan and Jordan and we’re sure they’ll be a great 

asset to the team. Unfortunately, our educator Crystal has needed to return to being a casual 

OSHClub team member so that she may focus on her tertiary education requirements, but she 

will still be helping out at the service whenever she is available. We wish Crystal the best with 

her studies! Look out for the news of the new OSHClub team members in the coming weeks! 

__________________________________________ 

Please note, children require a hat at when OSHClub After-School Care from September 1st to 

April 30th if they wish to go outside. We only have a few spare hats, so please remember to 

bring one!! 

If you need to make a booking, please do so through the iParent Portal. Greenhills OSHClub is open 6:45-9:00am for 

Before-School Care, 3:00-6:30pm for After-School Care and 6:45am-6:30pm for Vacation Care/Pupil Free Days. If you 

need to make a late booking, please contact the service on 0437 928 183 or greenhills@oshclub.com.au.  

OSHClub Service Phone: 0437 928 183 

OSHClub Service Email: greenhills@oshclub.com.au 

Coordinator: Megan Statham-Danckert 

Educator: Jordan Martin 

OSHClub Head Office: 1300 395 735 or oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au  

All families must be enrolled to attend the service, remember this is FREE!! Please create an account online at 

www.oshclub.com.au. All bookings and cancellations can also be managed via the iParent Portal. For on the day book-

mailto:greenhills@oshclub.com.au
mailto:greenhills@oshclub.com.au
mailto:oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au
http://www.oshclub.com.au

